
BOARD OF COUNTY CANVASSERS 

April 11, 2013 

The Chautauqua County Board of Commissioners sat as the Board of Canvassers on 
Thursday, April 11, 2013 at 8:30 a.m. in the commission room of the courthouse.   
Commissioners Jack Carpenter, Goff Searl and Danny Williams served as canvassers. County 
Clerk Janice A. Fine and Election Assistant Crystal Wade were also present.  Danny Williams 
gave prayer.  

County Clerk Janice A. Fine presented the preliminary tally from the April 2, 2013 City/
School/Extension General Election. There were 673 total ballots cast which equates to a 
voter turnout of 29%. 
  
Several individuals who received votes declined the position prior to the canvass so the 
Board of Canvassers drew names for the last two positions based on the next group of votes 
received.  

The County Clerk presented 10 provisional ballots for consideration.  After reviewing the 
circumstances of each ballot, the Board of Canvassers approved 8 of the provisional ballots 
and disallowed 2 of the provisional ballots.  As a result of the provisional canvass there were 
671 certified ballots. 

The following is a list of elected individuals for the 2013 City/School/Extension election. 

USD 285 – Tom Everett, Dwight F. Call and Mark W. Davis 

USD 286 – Rodney Dickens, Randy Clark and Heath Joslin 

City of Cedar Vale Mayor – Faith Sanders 
City of Cedar Vale Council Members – Brian Corbett and Jack Zimmerman, Sr 

City of Chautauqua Mayor – John Swinney 
City of Chautauqua Council Members – Harvey Gifford, Frank Green, Judi St. Clair, Harry 
Howard and Pauline Roberts. 
   
City of Elgin Mayor – Teresa Venable 
City of Elgin Council Members – Timothy Venable, Pam Watson, Keith Giese, Maxine Brim 
and Leon Watson 

City of Niotaze Mayor – David Deal, Jr 
City of Niotaze Council Members – Patsy Clark, Betty Smith, Cole Crain, J.P. Clark and John 
Rosson 

City of Peru Mayor – Leslie E. Wolfe 
City of Peru Council Members – Dee Ann Wade, Paul W. Marshall, Greg Joslin, Janet Hartley 
and Heath Joslin 



City of Sedan Council Members – Bill Brooks, Crystal Wade and Jack Warren 

Rolling Prairie Extension District 8 for Chautauqua County – Dean Wolfe and Sherry Miller 

The Board of Canvassers certified these returns as presented for the April 2, 2013 City/
School/Extension General Election. 

The board of canvassers meeting adjourned at 9:00 a.m.  

__________________________________________ 
Commissioner Goff Searl, Canvasser 

__________________________________ 
Commissioner Danny Williams, Canvasser 

__________________________________ 
Commissioner Jack Carpenter, Canvasser 

ATTEST: 

______________________________________ 
Janice A. Fine, County Clerk              


